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These minutes were approved at the Selectboard meeting on 3/20/23.  

 
Monday, March 6, 2023, 6:30pm 
Selectboard members present: Roger Strobridge, John Kaeding, Carter Stowell 
Guests present: Jennifer LeStat, Katie Miller 
 
Housekeeping 

- Roger called meeting to order at 6:35pm 
- Roger moved to accept the minutes from the February 20th, 2023 Selectboard 

Meeting; seconded by John and unanimously accepted. 
- Additions/Deletions – N/A 

 
Department Review 
 
Treasurer Review of Town Meeting Points 

- This topic was covered under New Business. 
 
Public Input 
N/A 
 
New Business 
 
LBJ's Beer and Wine License Renewal 

- Katie advised that the State of Vermont has changed their requirements such 
that there was no paper form for the selectboard to complete, just the recorded 
minutes, and all other processes were online. 

- John moved to approve the renewal of the beer and wine license for LBJ’s 
consistent with application number DLL 19247; seconded by Roger and 
unanimously accepted. 

 
Mountainsong Expeditions of Worcester letter of support 

- John moved to offer a letter of support for Mountainsong Expeditions of 
Worcester in their application for a Community Recovery and Revitalization 
Project Grant, and we ask the Town Clerk to attach a copy of the letter of support 
with tonight’s minutes 3/6/23 when entered into the book of minutes; seconded 
by Carter and unanimously accepted. 

 
Town Meeting Preparation and General Discussion 

- Katie reviewed people involved, meeting setup relative to voting, and overall 
timing and procedures to expect for town meeting this year. 

- Roger discussed where he’d address the selectboard report to provide necessary 
context for the 2022 amounts spent and the proposed 2023 town budget. 
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- Carter asked a couple of budget-related questions that Katie addressed and 
clarified relating to timing and amounts of highway grant awards and distribution, 
and town employee healthcare under highways and officer services. 

 
Old Business 
 
No parking ordinance rewrite 

- Roger moved to stop the process of Parking Ordinance adoption in order to 
address clarification of enforcement procedures, additional recommendations 
from the town attorney, and also to accommodate greater public input; seconded 
by John and unanimously accepted. 

 
 
Correspondence 
None 
 
Bills 
Signed as presented 
 
Announcements 
The next regularly scheduled Selectboard meeting will be held at the town office on 
Monday, March 20, 2023, at 6:30 pm. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
 
Attest, 
Carter Stowell 


